Message to employees

Dear Sir or Madam:

Statistics Canada will be conducting the **Survey of Employees under Federal Jurisdiction** (SEFJ) in the <u>winter of 2022</u>, and you may be asked to participate.

Your voice matters

In the event that you are selected, please take the opportunity to let your voice be heard. Your feedback will provide a better understanding of:

- the quality of conditions in the workplace, including health and safety;
- employee access to benefits and flexible work arrangements;
- work-life balance, and;
- labour relations.

Survey results will also be used to make important updates to the Canada Labour Code.

Participating is confidential and voluntary

All information collected through this voluntary survey will remain confidential and protected by the *Statistics Act*. Statistics Canada does not release any information that could identify an individual or business unless consent has been given, or as permitted by the act. Furthermore, this information cannot be released under any other law, including the *Access to Information Act*.

What to expect

You may receive an invitation to take part in the SEFJ in the winter of 2022. Statistics Canada will have obtained your contact information from administrative files. At that time, you will be provided with more information on how to participate in the survey, including a link to the online questionnaire.

In the meantime, if you have any questions, please contact Statistics Canada at infostats@statcan.gc.ca or call

1-877-949-9492 (TTY: 1-800-363-7629*)

*If you use an operator-assisted relay service, you can call during regular business hours. You do not need to authorize the operator.

Thank you,

Signature block of employer
